Dover Heights Precinct Minutes

 < 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

                                                                                                    DOVER HEIGHTS PRECINCT
Monday 10th November 2008 at Kesser Torah College

Blake St   Dover Heights – 7:40pm

Apologies:  Cr Coburn
Attendance: Mayor Sally Betts, Cr Miriam Guttman-Jones and as per attendance sheet.
 

John Lewis:     Meeting Chairman 

Michael Lewis: Secretary

Meeting commenced at 7:40m.

 
Welcomed attendees
 

New Years Eve at Dudley Page and Caffyn Park
Cathy James – “Next Industry” – NYE event contractors
Artwork this year less sophisticated – more family oriented. Will be prepared for others but want to make it for families – more food – better toilets – traffic consultant to set clearways/closures of streets better.

Much the same format as previous years – more lighting, extra toilet – during night rubbish maintenance and at end clean-up. $25 per family – 2 adults and as many children. Break even rather than profit evening.

     “Daggy” for backpackers.

 

Sydney Water sets limit – will calculate what weight the structure can actually hold.

 

JI. When will fencing go up – backpackers arrive day before. 

CJ: Have right to clear people from site before start.

     Alcohol is sold only on site but is under constant monitoring.

RM lane way at side also need monitoring – outside compound.

CJ: Extra security this year.

 

JL: What about Caffyn Park?

CJ: More focused police and security presence. Rubbish patrols during night and full removal after.

     “Alcohol-free” zone but not easy to enforce. Will keep under control.

 

Cr GJ: Noticed in Barcelona on NYE, big garbage bags which were used – all over event.

CJ: Plenty of bins throughout event and around event for disposing of glass materials etc. 

Advertising stresses glass free-zone. Terminates at 12:30am. Bus tickets sold at event for special buses at end.

 

JL: OSH Rd bottleneck after event.

CJ: Police are more “in tune” this year. Will be more prepared this year. Dudley Page was not a problem.

 

Wooden fence on Gilbert St side broken – Mayor Betts will follow up.

 

 

Minutes of August Meeting – arising from:
JL: Poorly attended – various reasons – including venue and lack of proper notice.

Candidates for election presented policies.

 

Trees in front of Rodney Reserve have been changed to shrubs.

 

Mayor Betts: 2 ways of setting rates – Base rate (minimum) plus Total capped Amount according to size of property. Other councils charge only on size. Base rate is very low – can ask for variations such as Environmental charge. Rate capping has kept rates lower than otherwise but can’t change Base Rate.

 

Jl: Many people live in DH with larger properties but small income. 

PC: Council rates in Woollahra are less than in Waverley

Cr Betts: Charge as much as possible from Commercial properties before Residential.

JL: Home Unit dwellers are heavily subsidised.

Mayor Betts: rates are not even 50% of income. Inevitable that rates will go up because more and more services are provided.

PC: Shouldn’t Govt’s take a larger share.

 

JL: Is structure in Waverley Park being (Pavilion) being rebuilt.

Mayor Betts: Building condemned and will be replaced with new one – both as pavilion and with community hall underneath with other facilities, basketball court, café etc – building will be “see-through” to sea view.

JL: Will the project be run without overruns.

SB: Will be on exhibition for comment – Pavilion was opened to tender for design and will be for the construction.

 

 
Meet the Mayor and Councillors
Congratulated Mayor and Councillors Coburn and Guttman-Jones on election.
JL: Moved a vote of thanks and congratulations to Cr Kay who now represents a different ward.

 

Cr Guttman-Jones: Wanted to run as independent. Aim as councillor to be independent – large supports liberal policy but will look at every issue independently. Will try to do “the right thing” all the time. Looks forward to next 4 years and will try to attend meetings as much as possible and will always be available.

 

Mayor Betts: Thanked DH for its phenomenal support - vote > 55%.

SB talked about her first priority which will be working to create a cleaner LGA. This will include looking at improvements to parks services, garbage collection and street cleaning. New ways of responding to graffiti, bill posters and reviewing Council's free household clean up service are also on the agenda.  

 

Diane Cuchar: How many people actually use the current 2 pre-arranged collections?

JL: Open system allows “scavengers” to pick up many items, lessening amount for Council.

 

Parking:

Existing Move-On policy – if not unsafe – e.g. empty bus stop – should “toot” and move-on.

Stats exist to show that this policy has worked. Move-ons have climbed and fines decreased.

Meter will be turned off at 6:00pm each night.

 

Problem: Have certain job only for one year. Will try to change rules so that people can park more on their properties.

 

JL: Dual Occupancies

SB: Number less.

PC: One being built with 2 side by sides and a 4 car garage beneath.

JL: More off-street parking the better – as long as curb space is not unnecessarily sacrificed.

 

General Business:

Diane C: Concerned with streams of motor cycles – concerned that they may be a group which are part of a very noisy and long bike tourist group – may be a “bikie” group.

JL: Check whether it is a tourist group.

SB: Needs a pattern if police action is to be possible. – will raise at safety committee.

 

RM: 29 Napier St – backpackers – noisy – unruly.

JL: No camping in Waverly – now applies.

 

TI: Dudley Page Reserve – Night Anti-Social behaviour – Extra light needed at night – was assault recently – since lights off, graffiti has increased. Insufficient lighting. Was 3 month successful trial. Need to speak to people on edge of park. Pump station should be illuminated. Trial light should be restored – even just on weekend.

 

RM: Bondi Rd – traffic increasing – any light rail “movement”

SB: State Govt not interested – want 4,400 jobs and new homes by 2020. Jobs possible – not homes. 

     Sydney Buses want bus lane in Bondi Rd – but will kill shopping. 

VS: The “one-way” system around Bondi Rd, force through traffic into just one street.

 

JL: Currently often less transport demand as people age.

SB: There has been a large increase in child school population.

 

 

Blair St Planting
VS: What is being planted in Blair St? Odd mixture.

 

Street Trees:
DC: Is there a limitation on verge planting.

SB: Large offering. Council will plant as long as resident looks after it. “Adopt” a tree.

 

 
Projected 2009 dates
Next: Mon 9th February 2009

Mon 18th May

Mon 10th August

Mon 16th November
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